

Minutes of the Board of Water/Sewer Commission
Wednesday, June 16, 2021, 4:00 pm
16C Perry Way, Newburyport, MA 01950
Present Commissioners: John Tomasz, Roger Jones, Owen Smith, William Creelman
Staff: 

Director, Anthony Furnari
Business Manager, Julie Spurr Knight

Sewer Chief Operator, Chris Pratt

Sewer Assistant Chief Operator, Jim Moore

Sewer Collection Superintendent, David Shaw

Assistant Water Superintendent, Christopher Hood

Water Distribution Manager, Jonathan Carey

City Councilor, Chair of Public Utilities Committee, Charlie Tontar

  Mayor Holaday

Not in attendance.

1. Appointments/Customer Issues
· Mark Guay – 1 Merrimac Street, Suite 12, Abatement Denial Appeal appeared before the Commission and stated he had a plumber come in to the property and the did not find any leaks.  He stated that there are only two part time people in the office with one bathroom and they use Poland Springs for their water. 
Commissioner Tomasz made a motion to use the average of the last two years of usage and bill the customer that amount.  Commissioner Rogers seconded.  All those in favor?

Vote:  4 nothing (Tomasz, Jones, Creelman, Smith)
2. Approval of Minutes

· Commissioner Tomasz asked if there were any changes, questions, comments on the Minutes of Wednesday, May 26, 2021 minutes.  There were none.
Commissioner Tomasz asked all those in favor say I.

Vote: 4 nothing (Tomasz, Jones, Creelman, Smith)

3. Business Manager’s Report
Julie Spurr-Knight noted the following on the Business Manager’s Report;
· Water and Sewer Rates:  Ms. Knight presented a slide show outlining her research of several different communities and their rates emphasizing that each community is different they way they bill and the different tiers they have.  She compared Newburyport’s annual water bill to the neighboring communities and Newburyport’s annual sewer bill to those same communities.  In most cases Newburyport was not the highest nor was it the lowest.  Ms. Knight presented a slide showing Retained Earnings for both water and sewer from 2015 through 2021.  A slide was also presented showing historical rate stabilization noting that in 2019 not knowing what the pandemic would bring the department subsidized the rate.  Overall since 2015 water has subsidized the rate using $691,000 and sewer using $1.7 million.  Ms. Knight presented the water and sewer rate recommendation scenario 1 which the Department recommends.  This scenario has a rate increase of 3.3% which would also be subsidized with $200,000 from retained earnings.  The water rate went from $5.63 to $5.94 for the first 3,000 cubic feet which is where most residents fall.  The commercial properties or those that use irrigation would fall into the 3,001 cubic feet and over.  That rate went from $6.38 to $6.69.  Both these rates increased $0.31.  Customer service charges remained the same.  The sewer rates were increased from $9.55 to $9.84 for the first 3,000 cubic feet and from $10.31 to $10.59 for 3,001 cubic feet and over.  The rates increased $0.29 and $0.28 respectively.  Ms. Knight stated this is her recommendation for the short term until the rate study has been completed.  She stated that she can’t say the department won’t be back January 1st for another increase.
· Billing Software – MUNIS data pack upgrade installed on Tuesday, June 8th, testing on data pull completed Friday, June 11th.  Coordinating marketing plan and final pre-live training for staff ongoing.  Anticipated live date is August.  
· Rate Study – Environmental Partners are continuing their analysis on the current revenue vs. expense rate recommendations.  Once the study is complete DPS will review the study and discuss the finds with the Commission.

· Procurement:  Valve turning bid releases the first week of July.  Currently working on CCTV bid.  Upcoming bids for FY22 Bio Solids and Scada Controls.
· FY 22 Budgets – Water and sewer attended a public budget workshop with the Budget and Finance Committee on June 2nd and a CIP budge workshop on June 10th.  A special City Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 22nd to vote on FY22 Operating Budgets.
· Year End Activities – Reconciliations, journal corrections, customer billing errors/corrections and documentation for fall audit.

· Current Budget Performance – The office is monitoring revenues closely and anticipates meeting revenue targets for FY21.  Utility receipts and revenues have exceeded revenue targets by 4%.  This can be attributed to the data base maintenance program, the new meter reading software, slight increase in fees and seasonal use.  Water purchases of services spending are currently frozen due to exceeding line items impacting the overall budget category.  The largest drivers are the surface water testing line and water construction lines.  The sewer budget’s purchases of services are currently frozen due to the negative balance in the IT line.  The costs associated with the plant power outage were expensed to the line.  The office is waiting on the insurance claim to close and reimbursements.   The water budget currently has $367,000 available.  That is largely personal services.  The sewer budget currently has $1.2 million.   
· Consumption – Businesses show some signs of recovery.  
4. DPS Operations Reports
Due to the recording being inaudible for the remainder of the meeting, please refer to the DPS Operations Report.
Respectfully Submitted By: Karen Bush
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